General John Stark Scenic Byway Council Meeting Notes

September 27, 2016

Town Office, Goffstown

In Attendance:

David Pierce, Chair – Goffstown Heleen Kurk – Weare Naomi Bolton – Weare Barbara Schult – Goffstown Dean Williams – CNHRPC Adam Hlasny – SNHPC

Welcome and Introductions

Mr. David Pierce, Chair of the General John Stark Scenic Byway Council, called the meeting to order at 4:10 pm.

Approve Minutes from the 10/20/15, 1/26/16 Meetings

Approvals of the meeting notes were tabled due to lack of a quorum.

2016 Officer Positions

Election of Officers was tabled due to lack of a quorum.

Membership

Given the recent lack of council representation at meetings, it was agreed upon that recruitment should remain top priority. Potential venues for discussion of the council/recruitment are library programs, and boards of selectmen, specifically in Dunbarton and New Boston.

Heleen said that we must be clear about what benefits accrue to a town by appointing a representative to the council, especially as regards economic development.

Adam agreed to draft a one-page document outlining the benefits of byway council membership.

Barbara suggested potentially meeting more frequently than quarterly in 2017.

Rather than proceeding without representation from Dunbarton and New Boston, Barbara and Dave agreed to conduct some outreach before the byway council reconvenes in roughly a month's time.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the council will be held on **Tuesday**, **November 1**, **2016**, 4pm at the Goffstown Town Offices.

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 pm.